Local Mandate Fiscal Impact Estimate

Kentucky Legislative Research Commission
2012 Regular Session 
     
Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	1671


	Bill #:
	SB 7


	Bill Subject/Title:
	Elections, change in date of primary


	Sponsor:
	Senator David Williams


	Unit of Government:
	 
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	 
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	 
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	County boards of election, county clerks


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	X
	Modifies Existing
	 
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
SB 7 amends sections of KRS Chapters 83A, 117, and 118 to change the filing deadline for candidates in primaries from the last Tuesday in January to the last Tuesday in April and to change the date of the primary from the first Tuesday after the third Monday in May to the first Tuesday after the first Monday in August.  

Since there are no scheduled elections in 2012, the first primary to be held in August would be in 2014.     

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of SB 7 on counties is expected to be a moderate increase in costs for local boards of election and county clerks.

Currently, there are 22 weeks between a primary election and the general election. By moving the primary to August, the time between a primary and the general election would be reduced to 13 weeks. There are a number of procedural requirements that occur between a primary and a general election. Time constraints imposed by an August primary would narrow the various deadlines and some county clerks may have to hire additional staff.  If a primary election is contested, the timetable is further tightened and could at some point be problematic if not settled quickly.

Because of various procedural requirements, vendors would have no more than seven to nine weeks to reprogram machines for the general election. This is likely to increase the cost of the election since vendors will need to hire additional staff to get the work completed on time. Harp Enterprises, the vendor that currently programs election machines for 96 counties, estimates that under the proposed timeframe, programming costs could increase up to 25%, depending on the number of elections on the ballot any given year. That cost will be passed on to county clerks and the county boards of election.

In Franklin County, it is estimated that such an increase in programming costs could increase total election costs by as much as $5,842 or $133 per precinct. Since Franklin County’s per precinct costs are about the state average in terms of per precinct costs, it is estimated that the statewide cost to counties (3578 precincts) could be as much as $475,874.       

	Data Source(s):
	LRC staff; Kentucky State Board of Elections; Harp Enterprises; Franklin County clerk; and Leslie County Clerk
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